
SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING OF JUNE 13, 2019 

 A special meeting of the Mannington City Council with Council At Large 

Nelson Elliott presiding was held Thursday, June 13, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at city hall.  

Others in attendance were Council members Denny Efaw, Ken Fletcher, Ray 

Shadrick, Becky Williams and City Clerk Michele Fluharty. 

 Elliott called the meeting to order. 

 Fletcher made the motion to go into executive session to interview the 

candidates for the chief of police position.  Williams seconded the motion and all 

approved.  The time was 7:05 p.m. 

 Williams made the motion to reconvene into regular session at 8:45 p.m.   

Fletcher seconded the motion and it carried.   

 Fletcher made the motion to hire Brian Stewart as the chief of police, subject 

to a 6-month probation.  Elliott seconded the motion and it carried by a 3-2 vote 

with Williams and Shadrick voting no.   

 The final item of business was certifying the June 3, 2019 election results 

since no recount was requested within 48 hours of the canvass.    Shadrick made 

the motion to certify the election results.  Fletcher seconded the motion and all 

approved.  The certifications were then signed.   

 Fletcher made the motion to adjourn.  Shadrick seconded the motion and it 

carried.  The meeting adjourned at 9:08 p.m. 


